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30-DAY NOTICE OF INTENT 
TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION
California Environmental Quality Act
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Richmond intends to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) for the following described project in accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) of 1970, as amended, and the City of Richmond’s Guidelines and Procedures for Implementation of CEQA. 

	Project Name:
	DUKE REALTY LIGHT INDUSTRIAL WAREHOOUSE (PLN21-050) 

	Project Applicant:
	Duke Realty 

	Project Location:
	The project site is located at 731 West Cutting Boulevard in the City of Richmond. The 7.94-acre project site consists of a developed industrial site with access from two driveways along West Cutting Boulevard and one driveway along Canal Boulevard. The site is bounded to the north by Interstate 580 (I-580), with Canal Boulevard on the west and West Cutting Boulevard on the south. The eastern portion of the site is bounded by industrial development.

	Assessor Parcel No:
	550-030-007


Project Description: The proposed project is a light industrial warehouse that would include associated office uses. All existing structures on the site would be demolished, although two of the three existing driveways would be preserved. The proposed use totals 144,808 square feet with first-floor office space of 4,750 square feet and an Office Mezzanine of 4,245 square feet, for a total building area of 153,803square feet. The warehouse would have 24 loading docks, located at the eastern end of the building. The floor area ratio (FAR) would be 0.44, and the building height would be 43 feet.  A total of 140 auto parking stalls would be provided in a lot on the northeastern frontage of the site, with 36 trailer parking stalls for truck trailers located at the eastern portion of the site, accessible from West Cutting Boulevard. 
Planning Approvals: The project would require Design Review approval by the Design Review Board pursuant to Article 15.04.805.010.B of the Richmond Municipal Code. 
Deadline for Comments: Comments on the Mitigated Negative Declaration, sent in writing, must be received by 5:00 p.m. on January 13, 2022, at the following address: 

City of Richmond, Planning and Building Services Department
Attn: Hector Lopez, Senior Planner,

450 Civic Center Plaza 

Richmond, CA 94804          Hector_Lopez@ci.richmond.ca.us           
Public Hearing:  The project is tentatively scheduled for review by the Design Review Board on January 19, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. The meeting will be by web conference and teleconference. Public notification will be sent 10 days prior the meeting. 
Report Availability: A copy of the Initial Study and Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration is available for review online at http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/2860/Project-Information
Hardcopies are also available at the following locations: Richmond Public Library, Main Branch 325 Civic Center Avenue, Richmond, CA 94801; and City of Richmond, Planning and Building Services Department, City Hall, 450 Civic Center Plaza, Richmond, CA 94804. 
Start Public Review: December 13, 2021



    End of Public Review: January 13, 2022
	450 CIVIC CENTER PLAZA, RICHMOND, CA 94804
	Telephone: (510) 620-6706
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